Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. March 15th.2021
Present: Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Public Participation None
a) Police Report The website indicated that 3 incidents had been reported in January
b) County and District Council Reports. The Council tax bills (increase of 4%) had been issued. The revised application for extended working at Spixworth quarry had not yet been received or considered.  Broadland was in the top six areas of the country for the 
vaccine roll-out.
c)  Airport Operating hours had been reduced, turnover was down 85% and it would take until 2025 to fully recover.
d) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the February  meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk had spoken to NCC Highways about the problematic bramble hedge in Mill Street and they confirmed that, although not their responsibility, they would be able to fit it in to their schedule. One allotment rent was outstanding and a reminder had been sent. The conversion of all footway lighting to LED had been completed throughout the parish and the Clerk had applied to UK Power Networks for a reduced energy consumption certificate. One complaint had been received about excessive illumination.
5. Planning No objection was raised to the revised application at the Kennels, West Lane and the Clerk was asked to re-emphasise the Council’s objection to the route through St.Faiths for construction traffic serving the proposed solar farm in Hainford.
6. Cemetery Drive Cllr.Wilks reported on the results of trial holes excavated which indicated sub-standard materials and non-adherence to the specification. Norse laboratories were analysing the samples and the Clerk was authorised to commission a professional report from a civil engineer up to a maximum of £800 once the results had been received. The condition of the drive way would be monitored to ensure safe access for users.
7. Grit Bins Cllr.Cutts had made a detailed survey of all junctions in the parish and suggested three sites for additional grit bins. The Clerk would discuss this with the Highways dept. and report back to the Council before proceeding..
8. Correspondence  None
9.  Accounts











EON


Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)

£204.47

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£589.17

Zoom


Monthly fee




£14.39


Anglian Water
Coltishall Lane



£113.79

Zak Branch

Tree surgery at Newton Park (inc.VAT)
£600.00
   
Norse


Cemetery Hedge Cutting (inc.VAT)
£471.04

Cozens UK

Footway Lighting Upgrade (inc.VAT)
£21,864.00

10.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Broken Glass had been noted on Newton Park but the quantity was minimal and members thanked Cllr.Scarff for dealing with it. Members were unanimous in confirming that the Council’s suggestion for the new road servicing the recycling centre should remain as Flower Fields Way. The dumping of suspicious compost on the verges in Hog Bog Lane had been referred to BDC. A pothole in Church Street would be reported. The Clerk would investigate signage for the cemetery both at the Church Street/West Lane junction and on the gate in Blind Lane. Damage to signs on Bullock Hill had already been reported.
11. Next Meeting April 19th. via Zoom preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting commencing at 7.30 p.m.
